
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 
 

CITY OF LAFAYETTE 
Lafayette Youth Advisory Committee Meeting 

November 6, 2013 
 

DRAFT 
Call to Order/Roll Call 
Co-Chair Zack Cusworth called the November 6 meeting to order at 6:37 pm in the multipurpose 
room at the Lafayette Recreation Center, 111 West Baseline Road, Lafayette, Colorado.  The 
following Committee Members were present: Jhoana Arredondo, Linnea DiLullo, Hailey 
Ettinger, Fiona Grimard, Zee Gutierrez, Darci Maxwell, Kevin McQuirk, Enrique Moctezuma, 
Eden Piller, Emma Piller, Abby Schmid, Megan Schmid, and Kristian Williams.  The following 
candidate was also present: Irle Hernandez.  Also present were Advisory Member Elaina Verveer 
and Recreation Coordinator Casey Gray. 
 
Committee Minutes 
A motion was made by Emma Piller and seconded by Fiona Grimard to approve the minutes of 
the Committee Meeting of October 16, 2013 as written.  The motion was passed unanimously.   
 
Scheduled Items and Discussions 
Co-Chairs Zack Cusworth and Enrique Moctezuma facilitated a brief activity as a means to 
review results from the 2013 election.    
 
The Committee debriefed its participation in the Recreation Center’s annual Halloween Carnival 
and Pumpkin Run, which it staffed on October 28.  Suggestions for subsequent events were 
shared with Recreation staff.   
 
In preparation of the 2014 Martin Luther King, Jr. March for Peace and Celebration, which will 
be held on January 20, the Committee formed the following event sub-committees: 
 Program Committee: Zee Gutierrez, Enrique Moctezuma, Eden Piller, Emma Piller, 

Abby Schmid, and Megan Schmid 
 Outreach Committee: Zack Cusworth, Linnea DiLullo, Kevin McQuirk, Enrique 

Moctezuma, and Kristian Williams 
 Donation Committee: Hailey Ettinger, Fiona Grimard, and Darci Maxwell 

Sub-Committees will reconvene on November 20.   
 
Committee Member Kevin McQuirk introduced New Vista Earth Task Force Members Seth 
Blum and Camille Laver, who discussed various environmental initiatives that New Vista 
students have undertaken in recent years. In addition, they invited the Committee to consider 
possible opportunities for collaboration, as well as expressed interest in forming a partnership 
with Centaurus High School’s Eco Warriors student group.     
 
Committee Members Emma Piller and Abby Schmid sought feedback from the Committee 
regarding a sex education curriculum that they are developing with University of Colorado 
Boulder students.  Emma and Abby hope to broaden the existing curriculum to include focus on 
healthy relationships, body image, and associated topics.    
 



Advisory Committee Member Elaina Verveer extended an invitation from the PeaceJam 
Foundation to attend the organization’s 5th annual Hero Awards luncheon in Denver on 
November 12.  Linnea DiLullo, Hailey Ettinger, Fiona Grimard, Zee Gutierrez, Enrique 
Moctezuma, Eden Piller, Emma Piller, Abby Schmid, and Kristian Williams expressed interest in 
representing the Committee at the event. 
 
Adjournment  
The Committee Meeting of November 6, 2013 adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 


